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Wow! Another year finished with so much to 
celebrate.  Although we cannot wait for a rest, 
and to spend time with family and friends, we 
are already looking forward to all that 
September will bring. Have an amazing 
Summer, enjoy each other’s company, and 
make time to just be you. Also, don’t forget, 
Mathletics and Reading Eggs can still be 
accessed over the Summer to keep those 
brains busy! 
 
This year in numbers:  
 
96 fantastic children at the start of the year 
108 fantastic children at the end of the year 
83 fantastic families 
12 amazing members of dedicated staff  
Attendance across the year: 95% 
Over £5,000 raised for various charities and 
PSA 
Over 25 virtual and in-person visitors  
565 hours of Mathletics completed 
489 hours of Reading Eggs complete 
4998 House Points earned  
 
Thank you 
 
This is a perfect time to make sure all these 
people, who make the school what it is, know 
how appreciated they are.  
 
Mr Alder never stops. With an average of over 
8,000 steps each morning, he makes sure 
rooms are set up for phonics every morning, for 
lunch every day, he makes sure the school is 
clean and tidy and everything is where it should 
be. Not only that, but he gives up his own time 
each week to make our garden looking fantastic 
and give children the fantastic opportunity see 
how food ends up on our plates.  
 
Mrs Haddow, every morning, brings a smile to 
the gate come rain or shine, making sure each 
and every child is greeted just how they deserve 
to be, then at lunch times making sure all of our 
children have a great break. 
 
Mrs Burnside and Miss Wade are always at the 
end of the phone or e-mail to answer questions 
or point you all in the right direction when 

needed. But, so much more than that, they 
support us all in school so we can give the 
children the best educational experiences that 
we can. They organise us, support us and are 
always there to find out things if we are not 
quite sure where to go. 
 
Mrs Wilson, Mrs Locke and Mrs Copping do an 
amazing job with phonics and supporting our 
children with their learning, doing everything 
(and being everywhere) that is needed. They go 
above and beyond to make sure all our children 
get the education and support they need.  
 
Mrs Robinson, Mrs Moulding, Miss Moylan, 
Miss Jarvis, and Miss Glover – our 
teachers. They care so, so, much for your 
children.  Not only do they want them to make 
as much progress as they can, but they also 
want them to be the best people that they can, 
by following our vision of developing that love of 
learning and being prepared for the future.  A lot 
is asked of them, and they never shy away from 
challenges knowing full well that the children will 
benefit.  
 
Our PSA! In particular Katy, Laura, Claire, 
Caroline and Claire.  Since setting up the PSA 
in such a short space of time, the effort and time 
they have given is incredible. So much goes on 
behind the scenes to make even the smallest of 
events happen and we appreciate it so, so 
much.  Alongside this, a huge thank you to 
everyone who has given up their time and 
efforts to make sure these events can be run as 
successfully as they have.  
 
It is also important to thank our wider 
community. People within the village, the 
church, businesses further afield and various 
organisations have all given up time, effort and 
finances to help us strive to be the best that we 
can.  
 
Last but certainly not least – our children.  They 
truly amaze us each and every day, they are the 
reason why we do, what we do. I will continue 
our journey to ensure we are constantly striving 
for the absolute best for these special people.  
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Year 6  
  
Our amazing Year 6s said goodbye to us today, 
they have been wonderful ambassadors for our 
school and we are sure they will go on to 
achieve all their hopes and dreams in the 
future.   
  

  
 
Message from the PSA 
 
Wow and a massive thank you!! What a year!!! 
The PSA want to say a humongous thank you 
for all your support this year. Whenever we 
have asked for your help, you have always  
stepped up and answered, you have baked 
cakes, donated raffle prizes, brought raffle 
tickets, supported discos and Christmas events 
and also supported a massively successful 
summer fayre to celebrate the school’s 150 year 
birthday.  A massive thank you to all the 
volunteers who have helped us at these events, 
serving teas, coffee, setting up stalls manning 
stalls, supporting us with fantastic pony rides. 
We honestly can’t thank you all enough and 
appreciate all your time, donations and support, 
without you we could not have a PSA and we 
couldn’t raise the amazing amount of money so 
that the whole school can benefit from this.  

The summer fayre raised an incredible 
£1,569.25 which was absolutely fantastic and 
such a fantastic day. 
The amount we have raised since coming 
together in October is an astonishing £2,748.88. 
We are in discussions with the school as to how 
this money will be best used to benefit the 
whole school community and will look forward to 
letting you know the outcome. Just a huge 
thank you once again for your unbelievable 
support, we have lots planned for next year and 
will be busy over the summer planning dates for 
your diary to let you know what we have 
planned. 
 
Have a lovely, relaxing and fun filled summer. 
 
Katy, Laura, Caroline Claire and Claire  
 

 
 

 
 


